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GeorgetownCARES Coalition Committee
(formerly the Substance Abuse Advisory Panel)
Meeting Minutes – Thursday, September 17, 2020 10:30-11:30 ZOOM
In attendance: Chair Pam Lundquist, Police Chief Donald Cudmore, Selectman Doug Dawes, Fire Chief Fred Mitchell, Recovery Coach Beth Blazonis.

Meeting called to order at 10:30 A.M.

· CORRESPONDENCE – The committee VOTED to approve the Meeting Minutes for 6/25/2020
· AUDIENCES  

· Public Comment

· OLD BUSINESS: 

· Re: COVID communication with Town Accountant, Mary McEnemy, Chief Cudmore offered to help facilitate, as in-person visits are generally discouraged. 
· Discussed plan for Pilot Program or  Memorandum of Understanding (partnership/relationship) for the year going forward between Pettengill House, Inc. nonprofit social service agency and GeorgetownCARES Coalition Committee www.pettengillhouse.org , based on identified needs. 

· Both Chief Cudmore and Chief Mitchell reported increased cases of overdose events since March 2020.

· The Committee feels that PH’s services are definitely of great value to Georgetown Residents, with outreach counselors providing both initial services for overdose victims and referrals for those ongoing mental health services, for family as well, necessary for follow-up. 
· Previously Georgetown has accessed PH’s services through PARI, but on a “goodwill” basis. It was agreed that in addition to the Substance Addiction Initiative services, that the Senior Wellness outreach Program would be helpful to our residents too. We would like to either have a service agreement or a MOU to define the scope and cost of these services. Our first priority is to become a part of PH’s service area. 
· Pam will get in touch with Tiffany Nigro, PH’s Director, to discuss next steps regarding what kind of agreement the Town of Georgetown could make with PH. We will invite PH to the October meeting to hear directly from them. 

· NEW BUSINESS:

· Discussion of Action Plan for strategic partnerships (funded) over the FY21 year, 
Seeking strategic partnerships with organizations that directly serve Georgetown residents, helping them to connect with local mental health & addiction resources.

Ideas for FY21 Funding

· Pettengill House funding of Georgetown Services (see MOU) 
www.pettengillhouse.org See discussion above.
· Schools - What do the schools need? – This will take time to discern, we will wait 
until school counselors have some idea of the needs students will present this year. 
Potentially:
American Lung Association NOT Program

https://www.lung.org/quit-smoking/helping-teens-quit/not-on-tobacco 

Rachel’s Challenges: 1) Look for the best in others, 2) Dream Big, 3) Choose 
Positive influences, 4) Speak with Kindess, and 
5) Start your own chain reaction. 

https://rachelschallenge.org/programs/middle-school-high-school 

· Police & Fire - Expanded Narcan training?
· Essex County Asset Builder Network (ECAB) funding $5,000 (as previously 
agreed) + potentially more for community meetings (see facebook) 
http://ecabnetwork.org 

· Community Action Inc. www.communityactioninc.org – Doug will speak with 
Colleen about any services Georgetown residents are receiving or might still need. 
· Friends of the Council of Aging – On hold for year ahead, pending COVID-related 
restrictions. 

· Friends of the Georgetown Youth Community Center – On hold for year ahead, 
pending COVID-related restrictions. 

· NEXT MEETINGS

· Discussed FY2021 GeorgetownCARES Coalition Committee Meeting Calendar. 

· VOTED TO APPROVE.


- October 15



- November 19

- December 17

- January 21

- February 25

- March 25

- April 15

- May 20

- June 24

· ADJOURNMENT    - Meeting Adjourned at 11:30am. 
VOTED TO APPROVE.
Respectfully Submitted, Pam Lundquist

Mission Statement

The GeorgetownCARES Coalition Committee (GCCC) is a community health and safety initiative seeking to encourage Georgetown citizens of all ages to make safe, healthy and responsible decisions about substance-use. Our mission is to promote substance abuse prevention strategies, education and resources aimed at making Georgetown the healthiest community it can be.      http://www.wickedlocal.com/news/20170327/business-blooming-at-georgetown-medical-marijuana-dispensary 
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